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RE:  County Archaeological Report No. PDA 8154
Report Type: Phase | Cultural Resource Assessment

County Archaeological Report (PDA) No. 8154 submitted for this project (PPT210021) was prepared by Cogstone Resource
management and is entitled: “Phase | Cultural Resources Assessment Report for the Harvill Trailer Storage Yard Project, City of
Perris, Riverside County, California”, dated July 2021

The results of this study indicate no contributing elements to historical resources are located within the Project Area. All important
information has been obtained for the portion of the resources within the current Project Area resource and the mitigation measure
of Recordation Sufficient is recommended. The Project Area represents only a small fraction of the entire resource all features
within the Project Area are recommended as not significant and features within the Project Area would not contribute to the
eligibility of the resource for listing in the CRHR under any criteria.

We find that recordation has exhausted the data potential of features within the Project Area and recommend the mitigation
measure Recordation Sufficient and that the Project proceed as planned. No further cultural resources work is recommended
within the current Project Area.

In the event of an unanticipated discovery, all work must be suspended within 50 feet of the find until a qualified archaeologist
evaluates it. In the unlikely event that human remains are encountered during project development, all work must cease near the
find immediately.

In accordance with California Health and Safety Code Section 7050.5, the County Coroner must be notified if potentially human
bone is discovered. The Coroner will then determine within two working days of being notified if the remains are subject to his or
her authority. If the Coroner recognizes the remains to be Native American, he or she shall contact the Native American Heritage
Commission (NAHC) by phone within 24 hours, in accordance with Public Resources Code Section 5097.98. The NAHC will then
designate a Most Likely Descendant (MLD) with respect to the human remains. The MLD then has the opportunity to recommend
to the property owner or the person responsible for the excavation work means for treating or disposing, with appropriate dignity,
the human remains and associated grave goods. Work may not resume in the vicinity of the find until all requirements of the health
and safety code have been met.

These documents are herein incorporated as a part of the record for project.

Sincerely,
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Heather A. Thomson M.A., RPA
County Archaeologist, TLMA-Planning
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